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Chairman, Jill Blurton-Jones
 May Newsletter

Unfortunately we seem to be having June gloom in early May….let’s hope the drizzle and cold conditions end soon!


On a brighter note we now have a new Head Pro and his name is Mark McDonough.  He was a Golf  Pro at Mesa Verde for the last 9 years under the leadership of Tom Sargent (Director of Golf).  Please make him feel welcome, he is looking forward to working with us at Marbella and we are thrilled to have his expertise and knowledge on all golfing matters.


We have a Guest Day scheduled for Thurs 24th May and the theme is “Flower Power” so please dress colourfully and you can sign up with 1-3 guests on Fore Tees. Speaking of flower power…..that takes me back nostalgically  to the mid 60’s when I wore long hippy type dresses and head bands and listened to Beatles songs!  Those were the days…..I suppose they were pretty colourful in many aspects!!!!!!

Our next big upcoming tournament is our Senior Club Championship starting on June 5th & 7th, it is only 2 days and will be played from the Red Tees…..so if you are 60 or above on the 5th June this tournament is for you?

With the great leadership skills of Nancy Tall & Maxene Weinberg our Spring Team Captains, Team has got off to a great start. We have played and won our first 2 matches at home against Sea Cliff & Aliso Viejo, and are hosting  Mesa Verde at home on the 10th May.

On May 3rd at our General Meeting I arranged to have Vince Zellefrow our Golf Course Superintendent come and talk to the ladies about the course and answer any questions.  However what he got was a lot of praise, our greens and fairways are getting faster, all the greenside bunker work is now complete and we are proud to call Marbella our home course.  Thanks to all the Marbella team for doing such an outstanding job and my special thanks to my Executive Committee for all the many hours of work they put in to making the Ladies Club of Marbella such an amazing organisation.

 Carol McLaughlin will be sending out the Membership applications very soon….do you realize what you get for your full membership?

: WSCGA membership/handicap/tournament services. plus LCOM organized golf events. Club & Senior Club Championships. Presidents Cup & Member/Member, Member/Guest events. Team play (Spring & Fall), Roster/Calendar handbook, Newsletter,

Big Sister/Little Sister Program & Novice-Golfer Organized Play.


On a final note I wish you all a very special Mother’s day next Sunday, and spend it surrounded by family and friends.


See you on the course.

Jill

 

 

MEMBERSHIP
[image: image12.png]



[image: image13.png]



[image: image14.jpg]



[image: image15.png]



[image: image16.png]



CAROL MCLAUGHLIN
MEMBERSHIP
~ Carol Mc Laughlin ~
MEMBERSHIP CAROL MCLAUGHLIN

We Currently Have 111 Full Members

33 Handicap Only 3 Junior Members

Total 147 Members

New Handicap Only Linda Farley & Rhonda West

MAY BIRTHDAYS

Susan Cole Birthday Drawing Winner Elizabeth Thiergartner

Laura Ristoff

Betty Ann Martin

Nancy Tall

Debbie Narajowski

Susan Taylor

Dani Ratkelis

Elizabeth Thiergartner

Jeri Rimel

Kathy Williams

WSCGA TOURNMENTS

JACK & JILL THE CLUB AT MORNINGSIDE, RANCHO MIRAGE MAY 25, 2012

Entry Dates March 26-May 4 Stableford $80 per person

NEWPORT BEACH COUNTRY COUNTRY CLUB GOLF FUNDRAISER

TEXAS SCRAMBLE!! SEPTEMBER 20, 2012

***All details posted in Ladies Locker room

LOOK FOR THE ANNUAL RENEWAL FORMS AS MEMBERS FOR THE LADIES GOLF

CLUB OF MARBELLA

  ~ GENERAL MEETING ~
 

        MAY 2, 2012 

RAINED OUT GENERAL MEETING
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Great Lunch
HOSTESSES
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Judy Davis, Mary Kay Minner & Ingrid Reuland
A Fun Day
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Rainy Day conversations
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Food was wonderful
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Our New Pro
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Mark Mc Donough
[image: image47.png]



MAJOR TOURNAMENTS
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Sally Orgera
Major Tournaments

~

Sally Orgera~
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I

 

We are now looking for volunteers to run the Club Championship July 31 , Aug. 1st & 2nd.

If interested please call Sally Orgera or Patty Collins.

 

Please read Kay Wood's article about the Senior Club Championship and sign up on Foretees under Events!

     ~ PLAY DAYS ~
           ~ Barbara Behrens ~ 

PLAYDAY CHAIRPERSON
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Barbara Behrens
April was a great month for WINNERS..

 

We had 16 ladies that won scrip for the month of April.

 

      Congratulations to Karen Jordan for Low Gross winner with an 82!

  We had 3 Low Net winners, Carol Gabos, Joey Knudsen and Carol Warlick with a 68!

     

  I want to thank Joey Knudsen, Shelly Lawrence and Debby Sowers for being the April Playday Hostesses. Great Job!!

 

         May Hostesses are Mary Kay Minner, Judy Davis and Ingrid Reuland. 

 As you all know, I have been

     requesting Hostesses for July and August, and so far there has been no response.  Please 

    understand that if we do not have any Play Day Hostsses, there will be NO playdays. 

 

 If you  are able to help in July and August, please call me....

Thank You so much....Barbara Behrens
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MaxeneWeinberg
               ~GUEST DAYS~
                Maxene Weinberg 

Please join us and sign up for a fun Guest Day that will take place on May 24th.  The Guest Day theme is  "Flower Power" so dress colorful and make a statement.  Invite 1-3 guests for an 8:30 shotgun.  $45.00 guest fee charge, breakfast, lunch and tee prizes to follow.  Hoping all of you support our guest days and make it another successful one for Marbella.

See you there - Maxene.

 GUEST DAYS 2012
MAY 24

GUEST DAY

JUNE 28

GUEST DAY

JULY 19

MINI-MEMBER GUEST

AUGUST 16

GUEST DAY

SEPTEMBER 18, 19 & 20

MISSION BELLES MEMBER/GUEST

OCTOBER 11

GUEST DAY

NOVEMBER 29

HOLIDAY GUEST DAY
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Lori Bickel
Nine Holers
~Lori Bickel~
Congratulations to Sonya Mahony, Elizabeth Thiergartner and Noel Helm for being on the list of most improved handicaps for April and to Heidi Bae for getting on the list for May! Way to go! 
On May 15th the Marbella Niners will host a Home & Home for Bella Collina Golf Club from San Clemente and then visit their course on June 12th. A great suggestion from our Prez, Jill Blurton-Jones! Thanks!

HANDICAP
[image: image69.png]



[image: image70.png]



[image: image71.jpg]



[image: image72.png]



[image: image73.png]



Karen Jordan
                               
~Handicap~
Karen Jordan
 

Ladies' please remember to post at all courses
 

 

Most Improved Golfers
APRIL,2012
 





Starting

Ending
Rank

Name

HDCP INDEX
HDCP INDEX


1

Sue Pebley

6.8 (8)

5.3 (6)



2

Lori Bickel

28.7 (33)

25.7 (29)



3

Georgianna Hales
13.6
(16)

11.7 (13)





Most Improved Golfers
MARCH,2012






Starting

Ending
Rank

Name

HDCP INDEX
HDCP INDEX


1

Sue Pebley

8.3 (9)

6.8 (8)



2

Sonya Mahony

28.7
(33)

25.8
(29)


3

Marcia Smith

21.4
(24)

19.5
(22)




(  ) = Handicap converted from index/Red Tees

HOLE IN ONE
On April 7, Saturday Ladies Play Day, Nancy Cleeremens had a Hole-in-One on #11 --- BIG CONGRATS, NANCY!!! 
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SENIOR CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP:   This event is coming on June 5h and June 7th and we would like all interested to sign up as soon as possible. 

 

 Sign up on the foretees under EVENTS (the paper we sent around at the member-member general meeting was just to get an idea of how many participants we would have).   You must sign up on foretees or we won't know who wants to play.   The deadline is May 29 and we look forward to all of you to sign up who are 60 or over.

 

I think it will  be "fun"  and we are playing from the red tees.

  

 If you have any questions contact myself, Rona Kipper or Yolanda Talbot.   

Thanks a lot.    Kay Wood

 

   PLEASE SIGN UP EARLY!   

Kay Wood, Chairman along with my helpers, Rona Kipper & Yolanda Talbot    

DANI RATKELIS
[image: image75.png]



[image: image76.png]



[image: image77.jpg]



[image: image78.png]



[image: image79.png]



RULES CHAIRMAN
 
 

                

RULES 
By Dani Ratkelis
 

Q:
A player's ball lies several inches to the side of a sprinkler head.  The sprinkler head doesn't physically interfere with a player's stance or the area of his intended swing. However, the sprinkler head bothers the player mentally.  Is the player entitled to relief under Rule 24-2B? 
 

A: 
No. Rule 24-2A Interference:  Interference by an immovable obstruction occurs when a ball lies in or on the obstruction, or when the obstruction interferes with the player's stance or the area of his intended swing. If the player's ball lies on the putting green, interference also occurs if an immovable obstruction on the putting green intervenes on his line of putt.  Otherwise, intervention on the line of play is not, of itself, interference under this rule.  
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FALL TEAM
 

It's time to start thinking about Fall Team. Fall Team is open to players with a 15-30 handicap from the red tees at Marbella. This year we will be playing against Coto, Dove, Mesa Verde and Santa Ana.  Matches will start in late August.  Please look for the sign up sheet in the locker room.  We are looking forward to a great year.
 

Marcia & Carolyn
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FROM THE GREENS COMMITTEE

Now that Spring is truly upon us and the ground temperature begins to  
climb, we will see the Bermuda Grass starting to fill in. It needs a  
little help from all of us at this time of year, so this is how you  
can do your part.
             1) Fix your ball mark on the green.
Now that the greens have been aerated it is especially helpful to  
repair the marks.
             2) Fill any and all divots with sand.
The sand will help the Bermuda fill in nicely.

But what if your are playing with someone that doesn’t “get it”?
This question was posed to “Ask Stina” in a recent Golf Digest Article:

  Q What’s the proper etiquette when you’re playing with someone who  
doesn’t fill his divot holes or fix his ball marks?
A It depends on how well you know the person. If it’s a work buddy or  
relative, by all means offer a friendly reminder. If you’re playing  
with a stranger, a business client or your boss, a more subtle  
approach is better. For example, take a moment to fix a few ball  
marks on every green, or bring a canister of sand before hitting a  
fairway shot. If you pass the other player’s divot, fill it quickly,  
then keep moving. Sooner or later, he or she will catch on.

Let’s all do our part to make our course “Bloom” to its full potential.

-see you on the Greens,
Lori Hathaway, Bev Letter, and Linda Travis 
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PHOTOGRAPHER

~ MARIA BARGER ~
 

Please see our Photo Gallery at Costcophotocenter.com 
e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com
password: 4marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.
 

Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy.  Maria Barger: parteebar@cox.net
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Past 2010/2012 Newsletters 

Thank you for visiting our web site! 
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